
 
March 8, 2010 

 
 
 
The Ellettsville, Indiana, Town Council met for a Regular Meeting on Monday, March 8, 
2010 at the Fire Department Training and Conference Room.  Phillip Smith called the 
meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. Dianna Bastin led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Phillip Smith 
led in prayer.   
 
Roll Call:  Members present were Phillip Smith, President; Scott Oldham, Vice-President; 
Dianna Bastin, David Drake, and Dan Swafford.  Sandra Hash, Clerk-Treasurer and Darla 
Brown were also present.  Supervisors Present were:  Jim Davis, Jim Ragle, Tony 
Bowlen, and Rick Coppock.  Absent were Connie Griffin, Mike Farmer, and Jeff Farmer. 
 

Approval of Minutes 
Phillip Smith entertained a motion for the approval of the minutes for the Regular Meeting 
February 22, 2010.  Dan Swafford so moved.  David Drake seconded.  Roll Call Vote:  
Phillip Smith – yes; Scott Oldham – yes; Dianna Bastin – yes; David Drake – yes; Dan 
Swafford – yes.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 

Accounts Payable Vouchers 
Phillip Smith entertained a motion for action to pay Accounts Payable Vouchers.  Dianna 
Bastin so moved.  Scott Oldham seconded.  Roll Call Vote:  Phillip Smith – yes; Scott 
Oldham – yes; Dianna Bastin – yes; David Drake – yes; Dan Swafford – yes.  Motion 
carried 5-0. 
 

Proclamation for American Red Cross Month 
Phillip Smith read the proclamation in its entirety. 
 

Privilege of the Floor 
Larry Barker, Executive Director Monroe County Solid Waste Management District 
– Announced Spring Bulky Item Day will be Friday, April 9th and Saturday, April 10th at 
the Fairgrounds from 8 a.m. till 4 p.m.  This event is sponsored by Hoosier Disposal and 
Recycling, Monroe County Fair Board, Monroe County Highway Garage and the Citizens’ 
Advisory Committee of the Solid Waste District.  He displayed the items accepted at the 
landfill as well as those not accepted which can be taken to the 3400 S. Walnut location on 
those same dates.  There will be reusable stations at the event again this year.  Last year 25 
tons of reusable items were recovered from the bulky items that went back into the 
community.  He asked the Council to spread the word to the community regarding the 
Bulky Item Days.  There is an event at IU as well.  Go to their website – 
http://indiana.poweron.com – it is open to the public Saturday, April 10 only. 
 

Adjournment 
Phillip Smith entertained a motion to adjourn.  Dan Swafford so moved. Scott Oldham 
seconded.  Motion carried.  Phillip Smith adjourned the meeting at 7:36 p.m. 
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